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This paper explores the role of financial links in euro area current account imbalances in the before 
the financial crisis in 2007-8 and during their ensuing adjustment. For this purpose, it uses a newly 
constructed dataset of bilateral gross and net financial flows, which combines data on (mostly 
stocks of) different classes of foreign financial assets and derives the underlying flows by 
accounting for valuation changes.  

The data show that the geography of financial flows can differ quite markedly from trade flow 
patterns and suggest that the nexus between surpluses in the 'core' with deficits in the periphery 
went along financial rather than trade interlinkages. In particular, the data document the dominant 
role of euro area 'core' countries in financing the periphery's current account deficits before the 
financial crisis. In addition to direct financing, France and the UK acted as important intermediaries 
of financial flows from elsewhere, particularly outside of the euro area. Most of this financing took 
the form of debt instruments and increased the vulnerability of the recipient countries. The intensity 
and direction of financial flows with the non-EU countries differ between surplus and deficit 
economies. While the deficit countries depended on their euro area partners to cover their net 
financing needs, they were only one among the many important financial partners of the surplus 
countries. In 2009/10, gross flows in the euro area contracted, while the net flows remained broadly 
unchanged. France became the periphery's main financier in 2009 and substituted the withdrawn 
flows from surplus countries, mainly Germany. Only when France reduced its exposure in a hasty 
asset withdrawal during 2011, the periphery had to rely on large ECB-mediated liabilities in order to 
refinance its liabilities. 

This new dataset has implications inter alia for analysing cross-border spillovers among economies. 
Common modelling approaches typically rely on the bilateral trade data as a main transmission 
channel of spillover effects. However, the results show that financial interlinkages may play even 
more prominent role in transmitting shocks and data on bilateral financial flows could be more 
appropriate in this respect.  

  
 


